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State Budget

The Assembly Budget Subcommittee for Transportation met yesterday and took action to restore $5.1 million to the State Transit Assistance (STA) account.  The amount is based on the estimated loss from the Board of Equalization’s regulation related to tax credits for farmers.  The State Legislature had previously approved a loan of $100 million from the Public Transit Account.  Funds in the PTA are split between the STA and Caltrans.  The added funds will be deposited directly into the STA and are not subject to the split in the PTA.  

This is a subcommittee action and will be considered during budget conference committee meetings.

SB 1262 (Torlakson)
SB 1262 was scheduled for consideration in the Senate Appropriations Committee today but was held in committee.  SB 1262 would require that 5% of a county’s Regional Transportation Improvement Program funds be set aside for a reward program to promote housing.

At this point the bill will not pass out of the Appropriations Committee by the deadline of May 24 and will need a rule waiver to be considered.  It is anticipated that the author may seek such a waiver.
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